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Shouts of joy to you all from our huge family here in the jungles of Borneo. We trust you are healthy 
and safe where-ever you are at this moment. Unfortunately our scheduled September newsletter didn’t 
happen due to just being too busy, hence an early December newsletter will have to suffice. Many of us 
thought that 2020 was a year when the world went crazy due to the Corona pandemic, and that it 
couldn’t possibly get any crazier than that, but how 
wrong we were.  
This year saw a world go hyper crazy and afraid, as 
freedoms were suddenly stripped away and new scary, 
unprecedented rules and regulations were implemented, 

and often changed at a drop of a 
hat. What bothers me most, and must have grieved the Lord, is that people 
started to forget how to care for one another. People were so afraid of catching 
the virus themselves (and sometimes understandably because they may have 
lost a loved one to the virus) that they forgot Jesus’ commandment to “love 
your neighbor as you love yourself”. But scripture tells me that Jesus always 
reached out to those in need, those that were considered by society as 
“unclean”, “contaminated” or unwanted. He never shied away from anyone in 
need regardless of their situation. How is it then that so many Christians today, 

during this Corona crisis, are so fearful, and because of that, have become unconcerned for their 
“neighbor” or are upset or even angry with those that do help those who are in great need, or are angry 
with those who think and act differently than they do (e.g. vaccinated people or unvaccinated). We see 
long-term friendships now breaking up, even churches splitting because of differences of opinion and 

disagreements on how we should handle this crisis. Like I said before, it 
must grieve our Lord to see such disunity amongst Christians, fear and lack 
of love for one another. If we think that this crisis is already terrible and we 
react in such a manner, what are we going to be like when even worse 
things happen as the book of Revelations says it will?  

 

 

 

It is good that we don’t know exactly when Christ will return. If we 
knew the precise date, we might be tempted to be lazy in our work 

for Christ. Worse yet, we might plan to keep sinning and then turn to 
God right at the end. Heaven is not our only goal; we have work to 

do here. And we must keep on doing it until death or until we see the 
unmistakable return of our Savior. 

 
 With false teaching and loose morals comes a particularly destructive disease – the loss of true love for God and others. Sin 

cools our love for God and others by turning our focus on ourselves. We cannot truly love if we think only of ourselves. 

 

 

Our Patan 
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“So don’t worry about these things, saying, ‘What will we eat? What will we drink? What will 
we wear? These things dominate the thoughts of unbelievers, but your heavenly Father 

already knows all your needs. Seek the Kingdom of God above all else, and live righteously, 
and He will give you everything you need. Mat 6:31-33 

 

Christ’s second coming will be swift and sudden. There 
will be no opportunity for last-minute repentance or 
bargaining. The choice we have already made will 

determine our eternal destiny. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

For almost an entire year, from the start of the Corona virus, when it ravaged 
throughout the world, our village was spared from infections even though 
around us in our region casualties started to mount up. Although we’ve put 
restrictions in place to minimize any transmission of the virus, we didn’t go 
overboard. We didn’t allow fear to be our focus but we kept our trust in God 
and continued to help those in need in our region as Jesus would have done. 
Our schools mostly remained open during the entire government lock downs 
while all other schools in the country were closed. What a blessing that was.  

 
Finally the government 
made it mandatory for 
teachers to be vaccinated 
otherwise they were not 
allowed to teach anymore, 
so all our teachers were 
vaccinated. A few days 
later some of them started 
to get sick. It was at that 
time we believe that the 
virus entered our village.  
 

Our Yolanda, a kidney patient who has peritoneal dialysis 4-5 times a day, started to get sick. She 
developed a fever, couldn’t keep food down (which is essential for a kidney patient), couldn’t sleep 
anymore and started to show some strange behavior as if she wasn’t registering things anymore. 
Eventually she fell into a coma. Toher (her husband) took her to the hospital where she was placed in 
isolation. Toher was the only person who was allowed to visit her only because none of the nursing 
staff knew how to perform the peritoneal dialysis. Her condition deteriorated as the days went by and 
eventually the doctor in charge advised Toher to go and get Yolanda’s clothes for her funeral as she 
wasn’t going to make it. As Toher went home, he informed his two children, our Marchell and Michelle 
of the oncoming predicament. Marchell immediately rebuked 

the news and scolded his father 
for his lack of faith. At that very 
moment a prophetic word from 
the Lord was given in Singapore 
through someone, that Yolanda 
will be healed through the faith 
of her son. It didn’t take long 
before Yolanda miraculously 
awakened out of her coma and 
started to recover rapidly. She 
started to eat and drink again, 
sleep well again and became 
alert and sharp again. The 

doctors were baffled at this sudden turn-around, especially as most of the people on Yolanda’s ward 
who were either kidney or heart patients had all died of the virus. Yolanda was the only one who 
recovered and was allowed to go home after her Corona test was negative. She reminded the doctors 
there, who were from another religion, that it was her Jesus who performed this miracle. The amazing 
thing is that some doctors ring her up when they have a kidney patient who wants to commit suicide 
(apparently that is quite common amongst kidney patients here) and ask Yolanda to please share her 

testimony with them to give them hope and encouragement. God 
obviously still has a lot of work to do for her here. Thank you to many 
of you who have been praying for her. Your prayers have been 
answered. We are all still praying for her to receive new kidneys.  

Our Yolanda completely recovered from Covid and 
back into serving the Lord amongst our children.  

Yolanda just before going into 
a coma. 

Yolanda & Toher’s two children, our 
Michelle and Marchell 

Some of our students at our school. Living Waters Village school. 
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Good traditions shine a spotlight on God’s Word, move us to 
obedient service, and help our hearts sing. They explain and 

reinforce the teachings of God. God’s Word should always be 
the focus, and tradition a means of bringing that Word alive. 
Celebrate your traditions with the prayer that Christ would be 

exalted. Change your traditions if they become more important 
than God’s Word. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our Seki (left photo) when he arrived in our village. He is 13 years 
old but looks like 8 or 9 due to mal-nourishment. He has advanced 
tuberculosis which he now receives treatment for. It is difficult to 
understand why his village waited so long before doing something 
about his condition but this is what often happens when people 
don’t value life as much. He is very fragile and weak (right photo) 

but recovering. We are grateful to the Lord for bringing him here.   

For people who are desperately hungry, there is no better way for us to show God’s love to 
them than to help to provide for their physical needs. As we work to bring wholeness to 

people’s lives, we must never ignore the fact that all of us have both physical and spiritual 
needs. It is impossible to minister effectively to the spiritual need without considering the 

physical need. 
 

While Yolanda was going through this whole ordeal, many of our 
children, youth and adults started to become ill with Corona symptoms 
as well. It spread like wild-fire and before we knew it well over one 
hundred were sick with the virus. We never got anyone tested as that 
would be futile and a waste of a lot of money since we knew from the 
symptoms what it was. Each patient rested in their home on the 
property and were looked after by everyone. No-one was put in 
isolation, we just let the virus follow its course while we all got on with 

living. Some patients took two days to recover, some 4 days and some 2 weeks but everyone 
recovered, praise the Lord. Thank you once again for everyone who has been praying for all of our 
sick. You are a blessing. 

 

Reaching out to the 
needy: 

 
Although the Corona virus 
has stopped a lot of caring 
for the poor in the nation, we 
have continued to reach out to as many people as possible in the region, providing some with food 
supplies, others with medical treatment while others with funds to be able to pay for hospital bills, 
transportation or equipment. The need is immense and everywhere. Our teams go out each week to 

pray for people in need and see how 
else we can help them. It’s so 
frustrating sometimes that we can’t 
do more but there are only 24 hours 
in a day and the running of our 
village and our church planting 
ministry gobbles up most of our time 
and funds. Please pray with us for 
much wisdom how to divide our time 
with so much to do everywhere.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Helping Ibu Eluh with funds for 
some urgent medical treatment. 

Helping a mum with her disabled child 
with prayer and finances. 

Helping a lovely 
brother/pastor 
who is in his final 
stages of cancer.   

Helping little Dean with 
treatment for his burns. 

Providing a wheelchair for 
Dermawan so that he can get 
around. 
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We work hard to keep our outward appearance attractive, but 
what is deep down in our heart (where others can’t see) is more 

important to God. What are you like inside? When people 
become Christians, God makes them different on the inside. He 
will continue the process of change inside them if they only ask. 

God wants us to have healthy thoughts and motives, not just 
healthy bodies. 

 

 

 

 

LWV Family News: 

 

Always be full 
of joy in the 
Lord. I say it 

again – rejoice! 
Let everyone 

see that you are 
considerate in 

all you do. 
Remember, the 
Lord is coming 
soon. Phil 4:4 

 

 
There has been a lot of growing and stretching in our huge family 
during the last many months. Many new children have arrived in our 

village from remote regions where families and communities were plunged into extreme poverty due to 
the sudden closure of rubber and palm oil plantations as a result of the pandemic. For many of these 
families it was already a challenge to survive before the pandemic and now even more so. Often 
during extremely difficult times, children are abandoned and we are grateful that at least someone 
cared enough to bring them to our village. Our hearts go out though to those children that didn’t have 
someone to bring them here to our village. Our prayer is always that the Lord will help us find them or 
that He will have someone bring them to us. Every child is created in the image of God and He has a 
wonderful plan and purpose for them all, obviously not to be abandoned, sold, abused, but to make 
something beautiful of their lives. Someone, therefore has to give them that opportunity and we are 
ever so grateful to the Lord that He has created such a village as ours, in the middle of nowhere in this 
jungle, where children and youth can have the opportunity to be brought up in a safe place, by loving 
people, be educated and become whatever they want to become and at the same time learn to walk 
with Jesus every day. A huge thank you to all of you who sponsor one or more of our children/youth 
giving them that opportunity in life. 

We have had a few wonderful weddings again. Our 
Yosef & Elisabet (right Photo) were married on June 
20th here in our village. It was a fabulous wedding and 
both looked fantastic. They both were eleven years 
old when they arrived here in our village and fell in 
love with each other when they were still teenagers. 
It’s so wonderful to see them together now as one and 
serving the Lord with all their heart. Yosef has studied 
law and is helping us now with all the legal papers and 
documents required when land is purchased. A lot of 
mediating goes on between many parties making sure 
the land will be secure. Yosef has also learnt to be a 
mechanic here and helps out at times in our 
workshop. Elisabet is a secondary school teacher and 
does a great job with that. She takes her calling as a 
teacher very seriously, which is great. 

Our Hesi and Musa (left photo) were married on 
July 4th in Hesi’s village. Only a few of our people 
could go to her village to celebrate with them. 
They had a wonderful time as well. She was 15 
when she arrived in our village. She met Musa 
while she was doing her tertiary studies in Java. 
They are a great couple and are a wonderful 
example to our young people. Hesi is a teacher at 
our high school and Musa does a fantastic job 
repairing our washing machines, fridges and other 
machinery as well as being a driver when needed. 

A number of new children 
that have arrived in the last 
few months. Some, who 
have loving families are 
homesick as you can 
imagine, while others who 
come from difficult 
backgrounds, are super 
happy to be here and 
certainly show it. 
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True wisdom can be measured by a person’s character. Just as we can 
identify a tree by the type of fruit it produces, we can evaluate our wisdom by 

the way we act. Foolishness leads to disorder, but wisdom leads to peace 
and goodness. Are we tempted to escalate the conflict, pass on the gossip, or 
fan the fire of discord? Careful, winsome speech and wise, loving words are 

the seeds of peace. God loves peacemakers. 
 

Don’t store up treasures here on earth, where moths eat them and rust destroys them, 
and where thieves break in and steal. Store your treasures in heaven, where moths and 
rust cannot destroy, and thieves do not break in and steal. Wherever your treasure is, 

there the desires of your heart will also be. Mat 6:19-21 
 

 

 

 

 

  

The Lord has blessed us again with a few 
more babies whom were added to our large 
family here. Our Sumanti gave birth to a 
healthy beautiful girl whom Sumanti and 
Libanon named Brielle Juanita Rampan. She 
was born on 15th July. Her sister Amira was 
over the moon. Both mum and baby are doing 
great. 
On the 16th July our Mardiati gave birth to a 
healthy beautiful girl whom Mardiati and 
Herkulanus named Sheena Lieke Jagaj. Her 
brother Leoneil was, needless to say also over 
the moon. Mum and baby are also doing 
wonderfully. 

Floods Galore: 
Borneo has experienced one of its wettest years for a long time, causing major flooding to many 
regions, mainly in the lower regions but also in many higher regions where major and minor rivers join 
together. It’s in those places where towns and villages are usually built, and unfortunately also receive 
the brunt of any flooding causing people to have to evacuate to 
higher ground. We have had 4 major floods already this year, 
causing tens of thousands of families to evacuate. Many of them 
have lost everything and had to start all over again. Please pray 
for those people that they will be able to get back on their feet 
again and that in all their struggles they will find the Lord. 
Thankfully Living Waters Village has been spared from any 

flooding due 
to us being 
on high 
ground. We 
are so 
grateful to 
the Lord that 
He chose 
this land for 
us so many 
years ago. Our road to our dam cut off due to quite a long landslide.  

Our beautiful Brielle 

Nanga Pinoh, where we always go to the 
market, under water yet again.  

Our beautiful Sheena 

Our Fitri, Imelda & Tini enjoying LWV 18th birthday. 
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Yunus house (photo left) which used to be 
a 2 bedroom house, is being turned into an 
eight bedroom children’s home. All the 
concreting has been done in the building 
and now scaffolding is being erected so 
that the roof trusses can be made. Once 
the house is finished it will house 15 
children plus houseparents and their family. 
It doesn’t look like much at the moment but 
it will be a fabulous and a blessed home 
once it is finished.    
  

 

Building Progress: 
An enormous amount of work has yet again been accomplished over the past few months which is 
extraordinary, considering that so many materials are hard to come by with stocks in almost every 
building sector depleted or just not available for whatever reason. And yet God has somehow again 
made it possible for us to receive building materials just at the right time and often in the most 
amazing ways. While others haven’t been able to get materials our ordered supplies mostly kept on 
coming, albeit sometimes just at the last minute. Only a few times have we had to wait for some 
materials which wasn’t a drama because we have so many projects going at the same time.  

We began replacing the family quarters roof as well as the Training Centre outside undercover area, 
which is now one very large roof structure. It is a massive job requiring a lot of skills but our roof 
expert missionary, Daniel from Belgium, and his local team of our boys have done a fantastic job 
getting the trusses and roof covering up. Others have placed the ceilings and put all electrical cables 
in place. Scaffolding is starting to be dismantled and all of us just marvel at the structure which will no 
doubt last for many generations or until Jesus returns ☺. There is still quite a bit of ground work to be 
finalised around these two buildings which will take a few months to complete. 

 

An aerial view of a section of our property with all the various projects going on.  
God is so amazing. All honour to Him. 

New roof going up in the centre area of the training centre plus family quarters.  
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Months of planning go into a wedding, the birth of a baby, a 
career change, a speaking engagement, the purchase of a 
home. Do you place the same importance on preparing for 
Christ’s return, the most important event in your life? Its 
results will last for eternity. You dare not postpone your 

preparations because you do not know when His return will 
occur. The way to prepare is to study God’s Word and live 
by its instructions each day. Only then will you be ready. 

  

 

 

 

Ezra house and Nehemiah house (left photo) which 
are two houses under one roof, are almost finished 
with only a few touch-ups to be done and then they 
will be ready for children and houseparents to 
move into. These two houses are right next door to 
the high school which will help the school with a bit 
of security during the evenings and in holidays.   
 

David house and Jonathan house (right photo) are 
being tiled at the moment and it won’t be too long 
before these two houses will be ready for more 
children and youth to move into. These two houses 
are also next door to the high school on the 
opposite side from Ezra & Nehemiah house.  
 
The primary school renovations are a very slow 
process due to the urgency in completing accommodation buildings so that they are ready to house 
all these new children who have arrived. Slowly things are being completed, but it will be quite some 
time before the buildings are ready for use again.  
 

Abraham house in Nanga-Pinoh (photo left) is coming 
along as well. It is a huge project for us requiring a lot 
of patience and hard work. It will be great once it is 
completed and we can help many families who come 
down from remote villages located upstream from the 
waterfalls. Many of these tribal people need a place 
to stay when they bring their sick loved ones to the 
local hospital here for treatment. It will be a great way 
to minister and share the Gospel message to them. 
Please pray with us for the right houseparents to 

oversee and run this important ministry. The photo doesn’t give you much of an impression of how 
much work has already gone into this place. Here you can see that we are building a massive open 
drain which will be built all around the property to get rid of the huge volumes of water that normally 
engulf the property after tropical downpours. Why the drain first and not finish the house first? The 
house needs an underground water tank for house usage. The town doesn’t have adequate town 
water hence people have to find their own water supply hence the need of a huge water tank, but 
before we can build that we need to level the land and before levelling the land we need to build the 
drains.    
Titus house (photo right) is finally finished and what 
an incredible home it turned out to be. Danang & Tuti 
are house parents together with their three children. 
They have another 25 children/youth living with them 
as well as the mother of one of our children, who had 
a stroke last year and can’t look after herself. We 
decided to bring her to our village so we can care for 
her as well. She just recently moved to Titus house. 
There is a wonderful homely, loving atmosphere in 
this home as well, which is mainly due to the way 
Danang and Tuti treat everyone and teach them how 
to love the Lord and how to respect and love each 
other. 
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Christ can make a difference when it seems too late for anyone 
else to help. He can bring healing to broken relationships, 

release from addicting habits, and forgiveness and healing to 
emotional scars. If your situation looks hopeless, remember 

that Christ can do the impossible. 
Broken relationships can hinder our relationship with God. If we 

have a problem or grievance with a friend, we should resolve 
the problem as soon as possible. We are hypocrites if we claim 
to love God while we hate others. Our attitudes toward others 

reflect our relationship with God. 
 

 

If you sometimes doubt your salvation, the 
forgiveness of your sins, or God’s work in your life, 
look at the evidence in Scripture and the changes in 

your life. When you doubt, don’t turn away from 
Christ; turn to Him. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are any of you suffering hardships? You should pray. Are any of you happy? You 
should sing praises. Are any of you sick? You should call for the elders of the 

church to come and pray over you, anointing you with oil in the name of the Lord. 
Such a prayer offered in faith will heal the sick, and the Lord will make you well. And 

if you have committed any sins, you will be forgiven. James 5:13-15 
 

Our Riki & Novi, together with their three children are 
house parents now of Yefta house. They have another 
eight children/youth to look after and do a great job of it. 
Their home is also homely and loving. When God is 
central in our lives then His Presence is tangible making 
any place a great place. We are greatly blessed and very 
proud of all our house parents who all do an awesome job. 
 
We have managed to build a few more kilometers of roads 
through our jungle in the area we haven’t really surveyed 
before. We are trying to link certain roads with each other 

so that access to key areas will be made easier. Of course this is easier 
said than done. Some hills are so steep and some valleys are so muddy 
that it is hard to make a road in those places without having to spend a 
fortune first. The reason we make these roads is so that tribal people 
don’t come and pitch their tents on our property without us knowing 
about it. Once they have pitched their tents and made a vegetable 
garden or rice paddy they can, by law, eventually lay claim to a piece of 
land even though we bought it. Land claims can be very dicey here. We 
have learnt over the years what strange traditions and unfair laws to look 
out for and avoid.  
 
We have also concreted another section of road next to Benjamin’s 
house, which takes us to a T-intersection. (See below) This is a very 
steep hill and a huge job. On one side of this road we managed to cut 
out a large enough area to put another childrens home. We have already 
finished building the retaining walls and the septic tank for this house.  

 

Our Jesen. 
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For donations and/or 
sponsorships please have a 
look on our websites  
www.livingwatersvillage.com    
under “donations” and click 
on your country for details. 

 

 Our book “Miracle Zone in 

the jungles of Borneo” is 

available now in many 

countries. Please visit our 

website to find out how you 

can order and purchase via 

the internet. Makes a great 

gift for anyone 

  

 

 

 

Our yearly Dayak day combined with LWV 18th birthday. 
This year we combined our yearly Dayak day with Living Waters Villages 18th birthday. It was a 
wonderful weekend with lots of activities for everyone. On Saturday 31 July we celebrated mainly our 
Dayak Day. Lots of games were organized for the children and youth during the day while many 
others were cooking traditional food the traditional tribal way. In 
the evening we all had a meal together thanking the Lord for yet 
another year of breakthrough and growth for the Dayak people. To 
cook and serve for 800 plus people is no small operation. Many 
weeks and months of preparations go into organizing something 
like this but it always amazes me 
how well we pull this off each 
year. Of course lots of prayer and 
everyone willing to pitch in makes 
all the difference.  

The next day, Sunday 1st August we predominantly celebrated LWV 
birthday. Combined with the church services in the morning and the 
evening it was awesome. Lots of creative skits, dramas and dances were 
performed by various age groups and all 
did a fabulous job. In the evening we 
again all had a meal together thanking the 
Lord for another year of blessings and 
personal growth. It was a very hectic two 
days and I think that everyone was glad to 

climb in their beds at night. Looking back we can only glorify God and thank Him 
immensely for the way He keeps nurturing this place in the middle of the jungle. 
Without Him it would not be possible. Without you it would be so much harder. 
Thank you to you all who are involved in any way in this place here. You too are 
making a wonderful difference in many lives.             

Graduations: 
Two of our students 
have recently graduated 
from University. Our Eko 
in accountancy and our 
Siana in office-
management. We are all 
super proud of them for 
their great 
achievements.   
 

Enjoying LWV birthday meal. 

Proud to be a Dayak. Dressed up in their traditional gear. Keeping the good things of their culture alive. 

Our Sabdi playing the Sape. Our Miracle and Rivila enjoying Dayak day. 
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Right living is the evidence of faith. The church must serve with compassion, speak 
lovingly and truthfully, live in obedience to God’s commands, and love one another. The 
body of believers ought to be an example of heaven on earth, drawing people to Christ 

through love for God and each other. If we truly believe God’s Word, we will live it day by 
day. God’s Word is not merely something we read or think about, but something we do. 

Belief, faith, and trust must have hands and feet – ours! 
 

 

 
 

  

  

If you follow my decrees and are 
careful to obey my commands, I 
will send you the seasonal rains. 
The land will then yield its crops, 

and the trees of the field will 
produce their fruit. Lev 26: 3-4. 

Have you recently moved and NOT 
let us know your new address and/or 
email address yet? Please email us 

on ronnyheyboer@gmail.com  
to let us know your new address. 

Thank you in advance. 

 

Living Waters Village 
Orchards: 
 
Our village has quite a few 
wonderful fruit orchards now 
producing some fantastic crops of various types of bananas, 
pineapples, papayas, wild mangos, rambutans (a bit like a lychee), 

jackfruit and we even have a few 
smelly durian trees. We have also 
hundreds of mangosteen (mangis) 
trees but they still haven’t 
produced any fruit as yet. Usually 
takes 7- 10 years before they 
produce anything. Each childrens 
home have their own vegetable 
garden and orchard which they 
look after. Some are bigger than 
others, depending on how many 
children and youth live in a house 
but all do a marvellous job and enjoy eating the spoils. It’s a great 
way of teaching them important life skills. A lot of children already 
have quite a bit of knowledge in gardening but their tribal traditional 
way, which is not always very productive, but it’s a good start.   

 

Wonderful crops of papaya. 

Awesome bunches of bananas. 

The best sweet pineapples. 

A huge crop of delicious rambutans. 

Our Mersi, Kor, Supar & Riski in their Dayak gear. 

Our Dika, Selli & Indra. 
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Some believers assume that numerous material possessions are a sign of God’s spiritual 
blessing. What they can see and buy has become more valuable to them than what is 

unseen and eternal. Wealth, luxury, and ease can make people feel confident, satisfied, and 
complacent. But no matter how much you possess or how much money you make, you 

have nothing if you don’t have a vital relationship with Christ. How does your current level 
of wealth affect your spiritual desire? Instead of centering your life primarily on comfort 

and luxury, find your true riches in Christ. 

 

 

Meet our Workshop team:  
Our village has a large workshop where a lot of maintenance gets 
done. Each year it gets bigger as the village grows and as a result 
more equipment and machinery are required. Our workshop team 
has a number of sub teams who repair and service motorbikes, cars, 
trucks, generators, pumps and all sorts of machinery. Our workshop 
guys are all still quite young but they do an incredible job keeping 
things in good working condition. Some of them have had some 
wonderful training over the years by some missionaries. Some people 
think that missions work is preaching, worshipping or teaching Gods 
Word but missions is much more than that. It’s using any skill or 
talent you have been entrusted to by the Lord, to serve Him, to 

enlarge His Kingdom, helping the lost find Jesus. 
And you can do this by helping to build 
something, repair something, teach or just help at 
schools, nurse the sick, help with administrative 
work and the list is endless. Over the years many 
missionaries have come and gone here and all 
have made extremely valuable contributions to 
the people here by passing on their talents to our 
young people which they use now to carry on the 
Lord’s work, contributing to reaching the lost. How 
awesome is that!     

 
Living Waters Village Bible College: 
On the 11th August finally our Bible College was officially opened, although perhaps not quite officially because we still 
haven’t got all the required documents and Government approvals to register it properly, but that often takes years here. 
Schools and Bible Colleges usually just start and eventually the official Government registration arrives years later. We 
were blessed to be able to start with 20 students. Fourteen of them were from our village here and the rest from around 
the region. Our main aim is to raise-up and equip many pastors and church planters, preparing them to serve the Lord 
and live in remote regions where there is little or no Christian witness at all. There are still so many tribes and villages in 
Borneo to be reached with the Gospel message of unconditional love and forgiveness of sin and guilt.  

To have our own Bible College means that we no longer need to send our students to various Bible Colleges in the 
country, saving us a lot of money which we can instead invest in church planting in the remote regions in these vast wild 
jungles. Our focus is, and always has been and always will be, to reach the lost, to help people find and receive Christ 
Jesus. Our main focus is not to build buildings, schools, start feeding programs etc, even though they are extremely 
important. Of course we do build them and start various 
programs to help the poor because you cannot point a 
starving child the way to Jesus without feeding them. You 
cannot point an abandoned, abused youth the way to Christ 
without providing a loving and safe place for them to live in. 
The two go hand in hand. Hence, we continue to build Living 
Waters Village, to help the many needy children and youth. 
At the same time we are constantly reaching out in the 
interior of Borneo to as many souls as possible, showing 
them the way to Christ Jesus. What a privilege and joy to be 
part of that. 

Frequently asked question: 
How do I leave something to LWV in my Will? 
It is best to contact your legal advisor, solicitor or 
the Public Trust Office or its equivalent in your 
own country, on how to do this.   
Our ministry name:  
Rivers of Life Ministries Borneo.  
and/or Living Waters Village Borneo 
(Yayasan Sungai Kehidupan Borneo) 

 

Our workshop team with our Samuel (far left) as manager. 

Our guys fitting a new chassis on an old truck. 

Our first year intake of eager, excited, ready-to-go Bible College students. What a blessing they are. 
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All of us here in our 
village thank you all 
immensely for your huge 
input in the lives of all 
our children and youth. 
You are a blessing. 
Thank you again.  
May our Lord Jesus 
Christ continue to bless 
you abundantly. 
Ronny (in Borneo),  
(Kay in Australia) and all 
our children, youth and 
team at LWV. 
 

Let’s give Jesus thanks together: 
• For the safe arrival of two more grandchildren here ☺. 

• For two more couples who tied the knot. 

• For the blessed and successful recent ministry trip to Holland. 

• For the arrival of funds to purchase school tables, chairs and matrasses which is 
such a blessing. 

• For the many souls who said yes to Jesus here in our village and in our church plants 
in the interior. 

• For all the new children that have arrived again in the past few months. 

• For Yolanda’s miraculous healing. 

• For the Lord’s incredible protection and awesome provision.  

 

Please pray with us: 
 

• For our little Amel who desperately needed a molar extracted. Because she is a HIV 
patient, dentists and hospitals were reluctant to help her. Finally after a number of days in Pontianak (the capital of 
West-Kalimantan) going from one hospital to another, and one dental practice to another, finally our Ana & Bobby 
found a private dentist who took up the challenge and got the job done. Our Amel is a very brave little girl who 
doesn’t seem to be afraid of much at all. Please pray for the Lord to heal her from this dreaded HIV. 

• We urgently need a dentist to come and do some work on many of our children’s teeth, particularly all the new 
children that have arrived within this last year. Covid has prevented dentists getting here. Rotten teeth have a 
detrimental effect on the health of many parts of the body, and stunts children’s growth.  

• Please pray for my (Ronny) upcoming ministry trip to Belgium from 21st January 2022 until 14th February, followed by 
Singapore from 15th February to 7th March and then California USA from 8th March until 21st March. 
Bookings for speaking engagements in those countries can be made via the following people: 
For Belgium – Guido Mille guido.mille@gmail.com  
For Singapore – Myself (Ronny) ronnyheyboer@gmail.com or WA +60168975464 
For California USA – Pastor Tony Lolong tonylolong@msn.com  

• Please pray with us for all our pregnant mums; Our Yulmika, Elisabet and Cerina.  

• For sponsorship for our Bible College students. 

• For the arrival of 6 more truckloads of building materials from afar, which we desperately need 
to finish a number of projects.  

• For the remaining pieces of land we believe the Lord wants us to have. There are still quite a few plots that need to 
be purchased. Owners are reluctant to sell or are seeking exorbitant, ridiculous prices.     

• For funds to arrive for the foundations for the High School auditorium. Est: US$20,292.- 

• Funds for the foundations of 13 new Children’s homes. Est: US$10,496.- each. 

• Funds to seal another two km of our roads. Est US$22.392.- 

• For funds to come in for 1 more new 100 KVA generators from the UK. Est: US$33,605.-  

• Funds to arrive for another pick-up truck to carry goods. US$31,791.-  

• For our future airfield with all the required facilities, which is on hold for now due to the urgent need to keep building 
more accommodation for new children arriving. 

 

Oh, that we may know the Lord! Let us press on to 
know Him. He will respond to us as surely as the arrival 
of dawn or the coming of rains in early spring. Hosea 6:3  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Happy Birthday JESUS 
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